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My experience working with Mrs. Hamer’s class was very eye opening.  My first meeting with Mrs. Hamer, Emily, was at the second workshop day.  She was very excited and open to any project we could think of.  It was close to Valentines Day and she had the idea of calling our time together “Help A Heart.”  I thought that was great because it could be a connection to their heart and helping.


We decided that Monday afternoons would work for both of our schedules.  So it was set and I headed to Aztec.  I had no idea what to expect.  I didn’t know where the school was, or where the class was, or how the school was ran.  I went into the classroom and was surprised to see three grades in one.  The children were so welcoming and excited about our little project.  We started it off by creating a legacy quilt like the one we made in the workshop.  Emily left it displayed on the wall so everyone could see it.  I read a couple of Mattie Stepaneck’s poems and the children really seemed to understand where Mattie was coming from with his poetry.  They really enjoyed it and wanted more.  The students went back to their desks and created posters of how they could help people.  We left it very open and the ideas ranged from helping someone quit smoking, to helping babies, to helping the jaguar’s.  We took all the ideas into consideration.


The class finally voted and came up with the idea that they wanted to help the homeless in our area.  The next thing they had to do was research the homeless and that is when they created the webs.   With the webs, they asked a question and had to find the answers.  We then divided into groups of how we were going to spread the word about what we were doing.  Some of the children wanted to make posters, others wanted to make emails and send them, others wanted to actually go class to class, while a few of them made calls to local homeless organizations.  They were all dedicated to this project and were ready to get into action.  


The class wanted to gather food and give to the Daily Bread, a soup kitchen in Farmington.  After making a couple of calls, we found out that the real need was toiletries.  We put it up to a vote to see if the class agreed to go with the greater need of the homeless in this area.  They were welcome to the idea of changing gears and collecting shampoo, conditioner, soap, combs, toothpastes, and toothbrushes.  


We have not completed this project as of today, but it is a work in progress that is teaching us all a lesson in giving.  We are trying to arrange a field trip to the soup kitchen and maybe having the children volunteer, or just going to drop off the supplies they have collected.  I have learned so much from this project, having choices is important, but letting the children make the decisions is ever more important.  I also learned that compassion is not something you can teach, it is something that is inside all of us, we just need to know how to apply it to our lives.  


I cannot wait to have my own class to work with and let their caring hearts lead the way to helping others in our community.

